Public Works Department

700 A. Wilmeth Road

McKinney, Texas 75069
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Date: September 25, 2023

To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel &y
Re: Acceptance of Park Blvd

Through a subdivision plat filed for record on September 3, 2003 (copy attached), Wylie
Independent School District dedicated the right of way of Park Blvd to the public. As the
location was within the extra territorial jurisdiction of the City of St, Paul, the city
approved the plat. Since the road was outside of the city limits St. Paul did not accept the
roadway for maintenance, and Collin County never did so either. In effect no entity has
been maintaining the roadway. The location is as shown on the attached map.

In the near future, the County will be contracting for the construction of a new section of
Park Blvd., as is also shown on the attached map. The right of way will be dedicated to
the public and the roadway will be maintained by the County. As such staft feels that it
is appropriate to officially accept the western portion of Park Blvd. into the county
system at this time.

Staff requests Court approval to accept Park Blvd from Westgate to Parker, a distance of
approximately 2,050 ft., into Collin County maintenance.

Should you have any questions please let me know and I will respond accordingly.

Thank you.



